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May 8, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, Metropolitan King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

As part of the 2003 annual budget process, the Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES) proposed modifications to Title 27 (DDES Fees) of the King County Code.  The proposal included a variety of "clean up" modifications, a degree of fee restructuring and a tri-annual consideration of across the board fee increases.  The Council adopted a five-percent fee increase for the first six months of 2003 and directed DDES to work with a Master Builders Association task force established by the King County Executive to review the remainder of the proposal.

Enclosed for Council consideration and adoption is a proposed ordinance that reflects recommendations from the DDES Fee Advisory Task Force, to create a fee structure which is predictable and accountable to the customers and supports a stable fund for DDES.

The Master Builders Fee Advisory Task Force considered both administration of fees and proposed fee restructuring.  In addition, the King County Internal Audit Manager, David Lawson, has completed a review of the Department's fee administration practices.  The products of both those efforts are due to be published during the week of May 12, 2003. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services, at 206-296-6701.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Steve Call, Budget Director, Office of Budget, King County 

Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services

